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       April 4, 2012
PRESENT:
Pat Bracken, Chairman, Ellen Cabral, Bob Nugent, Chris Kowalski, (absent
Bob Golden)
Chairman Bracken opened the meeting.
Guests: Selectman Lindquist
MINUTES
There was a motion to approve the minutes of March 14, 2012 as amended.
Ms. Cabral made a MOTION to accept the minutes as amended (add information on brochure to minutes) of March 14, 2012
Mr. Kowalski seconded the motion.
VOTE: 4-0-0
Motion Passes

Old Business

Curbside Limits- Chairman Bracken apologized to the members of the committee for the error he made in calculating the curbside limits.  He noted that when he presented the current regulations, it was based on weight not volume.  The Selectmen did approve the recommendation of the committee to reduce the allowed amounts to half but need to provide an updated list of what the amounts are at the next meeting.  Mr. Kowalski agreed that it could be confusing.  We pay based on weight, yet collect in volume.  Mr. Kowalski put together and updated sheet taking the current regulations and updating it to ½ of the current regulation bringing the curbside collection amount allowed to up to 120 pounds.  He explained that the current regulation states up to a 40 gallon barrel which can hold up to 60 pounds based on 1 1/2 pounds to to get to the gallons/pound calculation.  Two 30 gallon barrels could hold up to 60 pounds which equals the 120 pounds allotted.  The current regulation speaks to 15 gallon bags which would be capable of holding up to 30 pounds of trash.  4 bags of 30 pounds equals the 120 pound limit.  The current average household is actually putting out 32 pounds per week or 2/3 a barrel, well under the allowed amounts.  Chairman Bracken noted that there was an email received from a resident on Stage Road that was concerned with barrels because there were no tops and it causes the trash to blow away and wanted the committee to consider allowing only bags.  Within the same email the person had concerns with bags being left out and animals getting into them.  There was one complaint that came into the Selectmen’s Office from a resident that is regularly putting out 5 barrels now and didn’t know how they would get by on two.  They were told that they were over the current limit as it stands and that they could put out an unlimited number of recycling bins.  Mr. Nugent suggested that it would be a good idea to come up with a process for those that are over the limits and that it should become a policy.  He thought the sticker idea was a good one.  The committee members noted that they see most homes with 2-3 barrels and more recycling bins are out.  In discussing the limits the majority of the members agree that it is important to state what the regulations are, but to publish that the limits are 2 barrels or 4 bags to avoid the confusion of how many bags in the barrel etc.  They don’t believe that it is being abused and this would allow for flexibility.  One house could put out 2- 30 gallon bags and one house could put out 4-15 gallon bags and both would be acceptable.  
Recycling Barrels- Mr. Nugent mentioned Bestway is now picking up recycling in the single stream format, that it might be worth looking at helping residents get barrels for their recycling.  After some discussion it was decided that this was not worth pursuing.  Down the road it looks like an automated system will be the way to go which will allow residents to put the recycling into a barrel that will be picked up by the hauler.  

Education- Everyone agreed that the education process needs to be looked at and the video done by the students won’t really be helpful and that there needs to be one geared to the adults.  Mrs. Harrington stated that she spoke with Ms. Nicolosi from the Cable Committee and she would be interested in working on getting a video done.  Mrs. Harrington suggested that maybe it could go from room to room to show what can be recycled in each room.  Selectman Lindquist mentioned the video done by Mr. Maurer from DES a few years ago.  The information on the PAYT could be taken out of the presentation and the rest put up on the website.  Mr. Kowalski stated that there must be videos out there we could use and asked about the NRRA.  Mr. Nugent noted that they didn’t have any done by children but may have others.  He suggested that a list be put together of everything that can be recycled and then how to recycle it.  He noted that there was still an issue with what to do with microwaves.  There was a question on regular batteries and how to dispose of them, whether through Hazardous Waste, a collection site or just toss them into trash.   The library was collecting them at one time.  Mr. Kowalski suggested asking the library to help in finding any videos that are out there on recycling.  Ms. Cabral will check out you tube for some videos as well.  It was also noted that Waste Management and Casella have videos that might be available.  
Single Stream Facility- Manchester- Chairman Bracken noted that he recently heard that Pinard Waste has won the contract for trash collection in Manchester and is looking to build a single stream facility for Manchester.  The private company that was looking to build one in Manchester or Penacook has withdrawn their plans.  

Recycle Bank- Ms. Cabral stated that she has heard from Recycle Bank and everything is moving forward for July 1st.  There will be two conference calls one on April 13th and one May 25th to explain the process.  She was told that Recycle Bank will be sending out flyers in June to explain the program to the residents at their cost.  Mr. Nugent asked if the information in the flyer was available.  Ms. Cabral stated that it is not ready yet and believes that is the reason for the webinar.  The annual flyer was being held up waiting for Recycle Bank information but now can mention it and not worry about it taking up a lot of space.  

Resident Flyers- Ms. Cabral gave everyone a copy of the 2011 flyer updated with 2012 dates and asked for them to review it.  Once the curbside regulations are all set, she will get that information onto it.  It was suggested that under aluminum cans the cans be dropped and a side note would be cans, pots, pans etc.  Ms. Cabral will run the information by Bestway to make sure it is correct before it is finalized.  She also noted that she will add the information about the hypodermic needles link to the flyer and website.  She noted that she will contact Mrs. Nugent to help with the flyer.
New Business
Kent Farm Facility- Mrs. Harrington noted that the 2011 Annual Report was submitted to the State of NH as required by March 30th.  The report was sent in without any information regarding what was collected at the transfer station and taken by Windfield Alloy.  The information was asked for three different times and still hasn’t been submitted to us.  Mrs. Harrington noted that the employees will start using protective eye gear using the compactor and a porta potty will be brought in for the employees for the season.  Mr. Harms is still looking at options for coverage for the employees such as canopy.
Spring Household Hazardous Waste Day-There has been correspondence from Plaistow yet regarding the 2012 date.(looking at Plaistow website it is May 12th).  The fall collection will be held in Kingston.
The meeting adjourned at 8:49 pm
NEXT MEETING
May 9, 2012 at 7:30 p.m
Respectfully Submitted, 
Tina Harrington,
Recording Secretary
